VILLAGE OF MILLSTADT

VILLAGE HALL

FEBRUARY 8, 2021
7:00 P.M.
The meeting was called to order by Mike Todd, with the following trustees answering to roll call: Randy Burk, Mike Capell, Ray Famula, and Mike French. Trustees Al Lehr and Mark Todd were absent.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  

A motion was made by Mike Capell to approve the January 25th minutes. Ray Famula seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.  

COMMUNICATIONS OR CORRESPONDENCE: none
COMMITTEE ON ACCOUNTS: Mike Capell stated he reviewed the bills. Mike Capell made a motion to pay the bills. Ray Famula seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

PERSONNEL: Mike Capell stated there would be an Executive Session for Personnel for a Police Officer.
PUBLIC WORKS:  

SEWER: Mayor Todd stated he talked with Brian. They are going to talk with Scott Baltz about the large items Brian would like in the budget for next year.
WATER: Mayor Todd stated the emergency water main on East Madison Street is finished. Scott Baltz added that they are just waiting for IEPA to pass it.
REFUSE: Mayor Todd stated he met with Waste Management. There are two years of options to extend the contract. They may be giving every resident a rolling trash can which will be easier for the machines on their trucks. There will be information on the water bills and in the Millstadt News. If the pick up time is less than it is now it could lower what they charge.
MOSQUITO CONTROL: none

STREETS, ALLEYS AND SIDEWALKS: Randy Burk stated the bids came in for work on the 600 block of West Laurel Street. The low bid was lower than what was anticipated. Randy Burk made a motion to award the contract for sidewalk and curb work on the 600 block on West Laurel Street to K.R.B. Excavating for $95,945.50. Mike Capell seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously. Randy added that the grant the Village received for that process was around $75,000 so the Village will only pay around $20,000.

Randy stated that he and Scott Baltz have been working with property owners along West Washington Street to get documentation to IDOT for the Streetscape project. The paperwork is to protect the property owners. Scott stated there are three or four that haven’t been returned yet. Mayor Todd asked if the project was still on time. Randy answered that it is still on track to go out for bids in April.
PUBLIC BUILDINGS, MAINTENANCE, AND EQUIPMENT: none
CABLE SERVICES AND CELL TOWERS: none
ORDINANCES AND RESOLUTIONS: Mike French stated Ordinance 1229 is for case V-184 for Jeff Pratl. It is for a two-foot front parking lot aisle variance and a six-foot front setback variance for the property at 3 Gemstone Drive. It is for a proposed commercial building. The Zoning Board recommended approval. Mike French made a motion to accept Ordinance 1229 as presented. Mike Capell seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

Mike French stated Ordinance 1230 is for case V-186 for Kevin Schmidt. It is for a seven-foot side setback variance and a 21-feet 8-inch front setback variance for a proposed building at 225 East Washington Street. The Zoning Board recommended approval. Mike French made a motion to accept Ordinance 1230 as presented. Randy Burk seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

Mike French stated Ordinance 1231 is for case SU-50 for Kevin Schmidt. It is for a special use permit to occupy the building at 225 East Washington Street as a residence. The Zoning Board recommended approval. Mike French made a motion to approve Ordinance 1231 as presented. Mike Capell seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

Mike French stated Ordinance 1232 is for case V-185 for Phil Acker. It is for a four-foot rear setback variance and a nine-foot side setback variance at 501 South Main Street. The Zoning Board recommended approval. Mike French made a motion to approve Ordinance 1232 as presented. Randy Burk seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

Mike French stated Ordinance 1233 is to Amend Chapter 10 for the License Fee Penalty. It stated that if license fees are not received by 5pm on the due date, the fee will double. Mike French made a motion to accept Ordinance 1233 as presented. Mike Capell seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.
ANNEXATIONS: none
PARKS, POOL AND RECREATION: Mayor Todd stated he and Scott Baltz have been talking with Hank’s Excavating about getting dirt to Diamond 1 so that the grass seed can be spread in the spring. The possibility of a pickleball court is still being looked into. Labor may be donated by the participants so it may become a spring project. Scott Baltz stated he talked with pool manager Ashley Crannage. She would like to be able to get into the pool earlier this year for life guard training. Mayor Todd added that she will be looking for quite a few life guards for this summer.
CEMETERY: Ray Famula stated the sign at Mt. Evergreen Cemetery fell over. He is looking into the options. He got a bid for a gray granite sign for $3,000.
COMMUNITY CENTER: Ray Famula stated the Senior Center Annual Bar-B-Que was held Saturday, February 6th. Preliminary reports show they raised close to $3,000. Ray stated Director Patty Evansco is helping people sign up for the Covid vaccination. She is still working on getting the Senior Center to be a vaccination site. Patty is also working on getting the Center reopened by summer or early fall. Ray stated the new Senior Center Board meeting will be on Tuesday, February 16th at 6pm.
PLANNING COMMISSION & ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT: Mike French stated the next scheduled Planning Commission meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, February 16th, depending on the agenda.
TIF: none
PUBLIC SAFETY:  

Police Department – none 

Emergency Service and Disaster Agency – none

Fire Department – Scott Baltz stated their Annual Bar-B-Que is scheduled for Saturday, April 3rd. They would like for it to be a drive-thru pick up. Scott asked what they would need to do to close East White Street from South Breese Street to South Jefferson Street. Mayor Todd answered they would just need to write a letter to the Village requesting the street closures and the Board would vote on its approval.
BUILDING COMMISSIONER: Adam Romero stated he has been working on re-doing some of the permits, specifically for sheds, signs, and related things. A lot of information will be included on the permit application so the residents know what they need to present for approval. It will also be available in PDF form so it can be included in the new website. Adam clarified that in the ordinances for Mr. Schmidt, the special use permit will be used for him to live in the existing building and the variances are for a new building on the property. Adam stated he has also had stamps made up for submitted drawings. One stamp is for the Zoning Board so it is easier to tell which drawings they worked off of and one is for the Village Board to tell which drawings they worked from. Adam added it can be confusing with the different drawings that are submitted. 
OLD BUSINESS: Mayor Todd stated the Police Department has talked about putting the LPR cameras in next year’s budget. They have a bid; for five cameras it would cost $39,000.

Mayor Todd stated Tracy Holmes has talked with DCEO. The Village had money left over from the grants because each business was only allotted so much money. The Village was awarded $70,000 to use but the businesses were only allowed to receive up to $5,000 and there were only eight or nine businesses that applied. Tracy clarified that if the extra money is allowed to be given out it would be distributed among those eight or nine that applied; there wouldn’t be new applicants. She is waiting for a response from DCEO. Tracy stated that the Village did receive a check for the first part that was given out. Mike French asked if the Village is just sitting on the extra money. Mayor Todd explained that the Village gives out the money then the money is reimbursed by DCEO.
NEW BUSINESS: Mayor Todd stated the cleaning company the Village currently uses would be raising their rates from $122.30 a week to $200 a week. Other companies were looked into and bids received. Merry Maids offered to clean weekly for $140 per week. Mike French made a motion to hire Merry Maids as the cleaning service for the Village buildings. Mike Capell seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

Mayor Todd stated that East Madison Street is roughed up from the water line installation between South Jefferson Street and South Breese Street. There are two businesses located there along with the Senior Center. They are going to go out for bids to have that part of the street asphalted. The project would be paid for with TIF money and will clean that area up as well as help the Senior Center out. The specs will also be drawn up inhouse so there won’t be any engineering fees. 
Mayor Todd stated he and Police Chief Alan Hucke are looking into the crossing guard situation. No one has applied to be the second crossing guard so the Police Department has been handling it when they are available. Alan talked to Smithton and Freeburg; their crossing guards aren’t paid but Millstadt pays for the two in town. Mayor Todd stated there haven’t really been complaints about the traffic on that side of town. He is going to meet with MCS superintendent Brad Landgraf to discuss it.
CITIZENS COMMENTS: none  

Mike Capell made a motion to go into Executive Session for a Police Officer. Ray Famula seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

Mike Capell made a motion to close Executive Session. Ray Famula seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously. Mike Capell made a motion to hire Jacob Fowler as a new full time police officer. Mike French seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.
ADJOURNMENT: Mike French made a motion to adjourn the general Village Board meeting and was seconded by Mike Capell. The motion carried unanimously.   
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Crissy Pipik, Clerk




Mike Todd, Mayor
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